
Join global treaty to root out the
scourge of illegal fishing, urges UN
food security agency

6 October 2017 – Calling for strengthening the fight against illegal fishing,
the United Nations food security agency has urged all countries to join a
landmark global treaty that aims to rid the world of the multibillion-dollar
scourge.

The Port State Measures Agreement (PSMA) – approved by the Conference of the
Food and Agricultural Organization (FAO) in November 2009 – entered into
force last June, making it legally binding on its parties to conduct rigorous
inspections of vessels by port rather than flag States.

According to José Graziano da Silva, the Director-General of FAO, the PSMA is
not only the “main tool” to tackle illegal fishing, it also helps to tackle
other serious problems including trafficking of drugs and persons.

“We need all countries around the world to be part of the [the Agreement] for
it to be highly effective,” he said, speaking at a conference in Malta.

So far about 50 countries are parties to the treaty, but many more are
needed, added Mr. Graziano da Silva.

As part of its commitments to implement the Agreement, FAO has set aside seed
money to fund support programmes for poorer countries develop their
technical, scientific and legal capacity. These resources will be bolstered
by voluntary contributions.

Also in his remarks, the FAO Director-General announced pledges of $41.9 in
funding initiatives for programs aimed at the fisheries sector, including
improving fisheries management and livelihoods around the Mediterranean and
the Black Sea.

With these funds FAO aims to reverse the trend of overexploitation of fish
stocks and strengthen the livelihoods of poor coastal communities, which
depend heavily on small-scale fishing.

The UN agency also announced today that it will spend some $1 million to
assist small island developing States through its Blue Growth initiative,
geared at providing developing countries with a framework which allows them
to rebuild and grow their aquatic economies in a sustainable ecological
manner while benefitting coastal communities.
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